
 

 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

CommTech Committee 

December 11, 2024 

Chair Jim Rough called the meeting to order at 4:10pm in the Lakeview Center Board Room.  

 

Present: Chair Jim Rough, Co-Chair Chris Nettesheim and Committee Members Mike Wendel, 

Chatterjee Suchindran, Mike Matusz, Susan Bjork, Randall Hutton  

 

RCSC Staff: RCSC Club/Activities/Communication Manager Maureen Almazan,  

 

Review/Amend Prior Meeting Summary: The November Summaries for Outreach & Communications 

and Technology Committees were accepted as presented.   

  

Discussion Items: 

 

The members of the Outreach and Communications (OCC) Committee who are part of this joint 

committee with Technology were not present today. It was discussed whether we should meet next 

Wednesday, December 18th on our regular monthly technology brainstorming session or just meet jointly 

as planned as this COMMTECH Committee next Thursday, December 19th. Chair Nettesheim will make 

that decision by next week.  

We looked at the sample color palettes and choices of our new website front page from TALLWAVE, the 

website redesign vendor. There was consensus on the best two. Then we looked at page mockups. All 

pictures and videos on the site are actual Sun City, no fakes. We saw the new login portal using the RCSC 

Member Card Number. We saw the mobile version of the site as shown on any phone too. We also saw 

that their real estate changes based on whichever phone you have, from the latest to older models. The 

vendor is giving design suggestions. 

Chair Nettesheim said that we need to brainstorm ease of use U/I for the site. Suggestion to have search 

bars, or a super dynamic search bar. Right now, everything is stored in TEG. We need to extract the data 

out of TEG to customize for each committee and use the TEAMS channels. They’re running automation 

for all browsers. We need to come up with better ideas to influence their design. Committees, clubs, and 

the Board are the three biggest categories. We need to make sure our critical and confidential information 

is highly compartmented. We cannot forget the facilities, and signups for open times of the individual 

openings, and dealing with no shows.  

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at  5:10pm.         

 

Next Meeting: January 8, 2025 at 4:00pm– Lakeview Board Room 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Suchindran Chatterjee, Secretary  


